l Utility Regulator

Wholesale Markets Directorate

MarieTherese Campbell
SONI Limited
Castlereagh House

12 Manse Road

Belfast

BT6 9RT

05 October 2015
Our Ref WM031-011-166

Dear MarieTherese
RE: DSU Grid Code Modifications

| refer to your correspondence to the Utility Regulator of 6 February 2015, seeking approval of
Grid Code modifications resulting from:-

* November 2014 Consuitation
* May 2013 Consultation
 Submission of individual grid codes modification forms on 16" and 29" of April 2015

The Utility Regulator has reviewed the SONI submissions, the industry responses, and all
additional information.

The Utility Regulator is satisfied that SON{ has recommended these modifications for approval
in accordance with the relevant provisions set out in the Grid Code and that the views of
stakeholders have been adequately considered. It is noted that a number of these
modifications are already approved in ROI and the Utility Regulator approves the following
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2
modifications proposed and directs SONI to revise the Grid Code which shall be deemed to be
amended accordingly from the date of this letter,

1. Performance Monitoring. ( November 2014 Consultation)
This approval is subject to a review by the TSO, of the accuracy, appropriateness, and
susceptibility to gaming of the performance monitoring methodology, as a result of the
implementation. The TSO shall submit a report to the Utility Regulator on the resuits of this
review by 05 April 2017.

Yours sincerely

gy -

Jo Aston
Director of Wholesale Energy Regulation

Cc  Paul Bell - Manager, Wholesale Operations



